	Newchurch Village Community Association



A meeting of NVCA was held at Boars Head, Newchurch on Thursday 10th May 2018. Attendees included Simone C, Danny A, Cherry H, Wilf D, Iain B, Councillor Patrick M. Apologies received from Sue & Geoff H, Rev Penny K, Shelley C, Stephen C, Rachael & Sam G, Jo B, Shirley & Ron S, Emily H-T, Jean S, Councillor Christine G.
Approval of minutes
The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
Item Arising
1. New Kirk Fair – Saturday 8th September 2018
A list was drawn up of potential stalls/activities with volunteers. Any more suggestions or offers of help will be greatly received.

Whack a Rat – Geoff
Worm Charming Competition – Danny
Human Fruit Machine – St Nicholas Church
Bottle Stall – Julia
Tombola – Shelley
Bagatelle – Paddy
Bric-a- brac – Cherry
Refreshments – Newchurch Methodist
? – Guides & Rainbows
? – Brownies
Tin Can Alley - ?

It was agreed that the Mayor of Rossendale would be invited to attend. Simone agreed to action this.

Donation for the event can be brought to any of our monthly meetings.

2. Community Garden
A huge thank you to those people who have helped to maintain the garden over the last couple of months. Now that the summer months are upon us a more concerted effort is required. It was agreed that as well as ‘lone gardening’ members would meet in the garden an hour prior to the monthly meetings as a working party.
Benches – an application has been made to Rossendale Lions for a contribution towards purchasing benches.

3. Staghills Play Area
Councillor Marriott has agreed to make enquiries into the whereabouts of the permission letter from RBC.
4. Dark Lane
The present state of this area continues to be a concern to residents and Councillor Barnes has promised to pressure the landowners to clear fly-tipped waste and improve safety at the site.
       
Any Other Business
1. St Nicholas Church are holding a Whit Fayre on Saturday 2nd June 11am – 2pm. Please support this if you can.
2. Royal Wedding – it was decided that as this was the same day as the FA Cup Final that it would not be practical to hold an event such as had happened previously for Royal celebrations.
3. Another accident took place in the village a couple of weeks ago involving a motor cyclist and a vehicle. Thankfully no major injuries were sustained by either parties and a large number of the community offered support during and after the incident. It was agreed that speeding vehicles along the stretch past the Boars Head on Church Street is still an issue and that possible ways of reducing speed would be looked into.
4. Poppies – Royal British Legion co-ordinated by Christin Moffatt are looking for people and groups to sponsor large poppies to be attached to lampposts in the centre of Waterfoot and Cowpe towards Tricketts Memorial Garden and Cowpe War Memorial. It was agreed that we would like to fund poppies leading through the village and down Turnpike as opposed to Waterfoot. NVCA have agreed to sponsor 5 poppies with anyone else who would like to do so is more than welcome to do likewise. Simone confirmed that Rainbows and Guides would sponsor 2 poppies and that she would approach both primary schools. A form will be placed on the noticeboard with details and forms left in the Boars Head by Danny. Simone said that she was happy to drop forms and money off with the organizers and collect them so that they could be attached by NVCA. 

Date of next meeting – Thursday 14th June 2018 – 8.30pm – Boars Head
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